Center Township
Board of Supervisors
May 10, 2022
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, May 10, 2022 at 7:00
p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice
Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. There were no visitors.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the April business meeting as read. Dan seconded and the motion
was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The bids for the Barton Hollow DGLVR Phase II project were opened and read at noon. Three bids were
received as follows:

Slusarczyk Excavating, LLC $102,445.00
Hayden Excavating, LLC 74,970.25
Piccolomini Development 41,000.00

Upon review of the bids by the township’s solicitor and engineer, Paul made a motion to award the bid contract to
Piccolomini Development as the lowest bidder. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Bids for improvements to Oak Road and Woods Road were also opened and read at noon as follows:

Morgan Excavating, LP $77,971.50
El Grande Industries, Inc. 83,502.50

Paul made a motion to award the bid contract to Morgan Excavating, LP upon review of the bids by the
township’s solicitor and engineer. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Regarding code enforcement, a certified letter was mailed to the property owner at 4063 W. Roy Furman Hwy. on
April 28" for a complaint of an accumulation of trash/rubbish. A follow-up inspection was done on May 6™ and it
appears that the property owner burned the pile of trash.

Harry reviewed the engineering report. All projects are progressing.
Paul made a motion to approve the agreement with the West Greene School District for the continued use of the
ball fields at the park through the 2026 baseball/softball seasons. Dan seconded and the motion was carried

unanimously.

Paul made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 4-2022 to destroy obsolete records as listed. Dan seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

Harry stated that the spring Clean Up Days were successful. He noted that the cost of the dumpsters for the three-
day event was $4,921.25.

Harry also stated that trash was found along Knight Hollow Road. Upon investigation the culprit was discovered
and Harry spoke to them and will follow up to see that it is cleaned up.



Center Township Board of Supervisors

May 10, 2022 Minutes

Page 2

The poles for the radar speed signs still have not been received.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.
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